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_ Reference:  FOI: 2019/05982

Date: 6 June 2018

Dear |

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION — THE HAZARDS OF NITRO BENZENE FROM THE EARLY
1970s

I can confirm that your request has been considered under the provisions of the Freedom of
Information Act 2000 (FOI(A)), and the process is now complete.

You asked the following:

“My original request to the Forensic Science folk was simply to ask what the had in their
archive from the early 1970s concerning the hazards from Nitro Benzene.

| was expecting a copy of some type of HSE (or equivalent) document.

If you can source it for me that would be excellent. The earliest | have at the moment is
2008 from Public Health England.”

The reason the Forensic Science suggested that you contact MOD is that they only held a copy of
MoD documents. | can confirm that MoD do not hold a copy of documents produced by the Health
and Safety Executive.

Under Section 16 of the FOI(A) (Duty to provide advice and assistance), | can advise that | have
been able to locate a copy of a HQNI Document dated 22 January 1986 also a copy of a Letter
from MoD dated 3 April 1986 entitled Protection Against Nitrobenzene (NB) Contamination this
letter includes an attachment entitled Hazardous Materials, Occupational Health Bulletin No 18
dated November 1976. Copies of these documents are attached at Annex A.

Some of the information contained within the disclosure constitutes personal information, such as
names and addresses. Under FOI(A) this information is exempt under Section 40 (2) by reason of
the first condition under Section 40 (3) (a) (i), as disclosure would contravene data protection
principles under the Data Protection Act 2018 (DPA 2018). This is an absolute exemption and does
not require a public interest test to be conducted in order for this information to be exempt from
disclosure. Therefore, all personal information has been redacted.

Please note MOD publishes any request that releases, or partially releases (including Section 21
(Information accessible to applicant by other means)) responses into the public domain via our
website https:/www.gov.uk/government/collections/foi-responses-released-by-the-ministry-of-
defence-2019. All personal details in respect of your request have, where applicable, been
removed to protect confidentiality.

If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first
instance.












































